Newsletter

WHAT'S IN THIS ISSUE?

- Tabletop Sale
- Attendance
- Diary Dates
- Candles for Ukraine
- Staffing Update
- The Run-In!
- Warm Weather
- Fundraising Update
- Music

TABLETOP SALE

This is a reminder that the tabletop sale will be taking place this Saturday 29th June between 10am and midday.

There will be a variety of stalls, plus tea, coffee and cake.

Definitely worth a drop in!





ATTENDANCE

Great attendance = fantastic learning = a bright future!

Week beginning Monday 17th June

Owls: 100% Ospreys: 100% Kestrels: 99%

Week beginning Monday 24th June

Upcoming Events



DIARY DATES

<u>Sat 29th June</u>, 10-12 - Tabletop sale <u>Mon 8th July</u> - Candles for Ukraine deadline

<u>Thu 11th July</u> - Whinlatter trip, Y2-6

Fri 12th July - Reports sent home

wb 15th July - optional consultation evening drop-ins

<u>Tue 16th July, 13:30</u> - End of year performance

<u>Fri 19th July</u> - Last day and leavers' assembly (all welcome - attendance is encouraged!)

<u>Wed 4th Sep</u> - First day of the new school year

CANDLES FOR UKRAINE

You will be aware that Ukraine is suffering from significant power loss. We are collecting candles (in any condition - used or new) to be melted down and made into new ones. Please send any in by **Monday 8th July**. Some of our children will deliver them to St Michael's church.

Please no metal or glass containers. Thank you.





More Happenings...



STAFFING UPDATE

As you are aware, Miss Graham will be retiring at the end of the current school year.

I am pleased to announce that Miss Bendle is joining the team from September. She will work predominantly with the Kestrels class but will also have some time teaching the Ospreys.

I'm sure you will join me in making Miss Bendle feel very welcome in our school!

THE RUN-IN!

This is always one of the busiest times of the year as we find ourselves heading towards the summer holidays. Here is a summary of key events which are taking place during the remaining three weeks.

Ospreys & Kestrels Visit To Whinlatter

We are looking forward to taking pupils in years 2-6 on this exciting educational visit taking place on **Thursday 11th July**. See the letter being sent home.

Reports and Consultation Evenings

Reports will be sent home on **Friday 12th July**. If you wish to discuss the report with your child's class teacher, please send them a *Class Dojo* message to arrange a day and time. This is on an optional basis.

End of Year Performance

We hope you can make it for this spectacular show, taking place in the school hall on **Tuesday 16th July** at **13:30**.

Leavers' Assembly

We will be saying a double goodbye - to both Flynn and Miss Graham - at 13:30 on Friday 19th July. Let's pack out the hall and give them a good send-off on the final afternoon of the school year!

More Updates



WARM WEATHER

Please remember to apply sun protection before school, and to provide suitable clothing including a hat during the warm weather - even when it is cloudy.

We will ensure that children keep hydrated and are not too active, nor in the sun for long periods.

FUNDRAISING EVENTS

Following a Special General Meeting, the Friends of Bowness School is now in the process of dissolution. However, fundraising events will continue with as much gusto as ever. We are putting together a programme of events, of which we will advise you in due course.

We will welcome any involvement for parents, carers and members of our community as these arise.

MUSIC AT BOWNESS-ON-SOLWAY SCHOOL

From September, music will be taught by our talented class teachers. All children will be in receipt of a full music curriculum.

Due to increasing costs and budgetary constraints, we will no longer be in a position to offer guitar lessons.

We will continue to consider the possibilities when it comes to future music provision.

FOR MORE ABOUT OUR SCHOOL:

- bowness-on-solway.cumbria.sch.uk
- facebook.com/BownessSchool
- instagram.com/owls_class